Urgent Medical Device Recall

BioMatrix Flex™ and BioMatrix NeoFlex™ Drug Eluting Coronary Stent System (DES)
Field Safety Corrective Action - FSCA/2016/0001

26 February 2016
Attention: Interventional Cardiology Department
Dear Valued Customer,

Biosensors is initiating a voluntary recall on certain units of BioMatrix Flex™ and BioMatrix NeoFlex™
Coronary Drug Eluting Stent System (DES) due to potential balloon burst below the rated burst
pressure.

Our records show that your facility has purchased one or more of the devices from the affected lots.
Please refer to Appendix | for a list of affected devices by model and lot number.

Background

Biosensors discovered during routine lot release testing that several production lots did not meet the
balloon rated burst performance specifications. After full investigation, Biosensors concludes that the
compromised balloon performance was caused by certain characteristics in the manufacturing process.
Biosensors positively identified production lots manufactured between October to December 2015 that
could have been similarly affected.

The compromised balloon performance may potentially lead to delay in inflation or deflation of the
balloon; or balloon burst when the balloon is inflated above the nominal pressure. This could result in
procedural complications and lead to serious deterioration in the patient’s state of health during PCI.

Patients who have already been implanted with an affected device are not impacted by this field safety
corrective action. No field complaint or patient injury has been reported associated with the
compromised balloon performance.

Required Actions by Users and Distributors

o Please identify and guarantine any devices in your inventory that appear in Appendix I.

o Please complete the enclosed Field Safety/Corrective Action (FSCA) response form
immediately and return it by fax to: +41 21 804 8001 or by email to
fieldsafetynotice@biosensors.com

e Upon receipt of the completed FSCA response form, a Biosensors representative will contact
you to arrange for the return of the affected devices and the provision of replacement devices.
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